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The meeting of the School Committee was held at 7:30 P.M. on Thursday, October 12, 2017 at the Central Middle School with the following members present:  Marie Christie, Chair; Rachel Meredith-Warren, Vice-Chair; David Maurer and Nicole Nial.  Also present was John Macero, Superintendent of Schools.
M. Christie called the meeting of the School Committee to order at 7:30 P.M. 
A. Pledge of Allegiance
B. Action to Approve the Minutes of:
September 28, 2017 Regular Session

ACTION:  A motion was made by R. Meredith-Warren and seconded by D. Maurer to approve the minutes of September 28, 2017, as amended. The motion was approved 4-0.
September 28, 2017 Executive Session

ACTION:  A motion was made by R. Meredith-Warren and seconded by D. Maurer to approve the minutes of September 28, 2017 to remain confidential. The motion was approved 4-0.

C. Approval of Warrant

ACTION:  A motion was made by N. Nial and seconded by R. Meredith-Warren to approve Bill Warrant #18-6 in the amount of $402,616.94.  The motion was approved 4-0.  
D. Public Comment
None

E. Student Representative 

Dylan reported on fall sports, the fall play Arsenic and Old Lace, fall activities, school pictures, and NHD.
F. Superintendent’s Entry Plan
Mr. Macero included a detailed Superintendent Entry Plan in the School Committee packet and highlighted the following:
· Relationship Building Objectives
· Document Reviews 

· District Improvement

· Capital Issues

· Safety and Security

· Special Education

· STEM

· Arts/Humanities/STEAM

· Challenges and Next Steps

G. October 1st Enrollments
Mr. Macero reported that the October 1st student enrollment is 2345, a decrease of 8 students from last year.  The October 1st enrollment is reported for Chapter 70 funding.
H. MSBA Addendum
Mr. Macero reported that MSBA conducted a walkthrough on Thursday, September 28th.  Stoneham High School is one of 44 schools who made it through the first round; however, it appears only 17 schools will be selected.  We should receive notification either way the week of December 13th.  Included in the packet was an addendum that was requested by MSBA.
I. High School Feasibility Study - Update
Mr. Macero presented a PowerPoint of the High School Feasibility Study that included goals and priorities, key spaces that support the education plan, project areas, maker spaces/fabrication labs and a map of the existing floor plan.  The following three options were discussed:
1. Complete renovation – time frame 4 years

2. Renovation of gym and new addition in front of existing building – 24-36 months
3. Complete new building on existing practice field – 24 months

J. Policy 4-41 Second Reading/Adoption: Fuel Efficient Replacement Plan
Mr. Macero gave a second reading of the proposed policy.      
ACTION:  A motion was made by D. Maurer and seconded by R. Meredith-Warren to adopt Policy 4-41 Fuel Efficient Replacement Plan.  The motion was approved 4-0.  
K. DISCUSSION, CORRESPONDENCE, NEW ITEMS
R. Meredith Warren reported on the following:

· Housing Advisory Committee meeting report

· Health and Wellness Advisory Committee will meet on October 24, 2017

· Stoneham Board of Health considering Public Hearing on vaping – date TBA

· Stoneham Substance Abuse Coalition will sponsor Movie Night on the Common Hocus Pocus on Friday, October 13th
N. Nial announced that the Robin Hood PTO will sponsor a community blood drive on Saturday, November 4, 2017.
L. SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT

Mr. Macero reported on the following:  
· Personnel Update – including the retirement of Sharon Bird, Principal of South School. Mrs. Bird announced her retirement effective the end of the school year.  The search process for her replacement will begin in December.

· Professional Development Update

· Technology – Invitation from Google to be part of a statewide Technology Roundtable

· SEPAC

M. ADJOURN
ACTION:  A motion was made by D. Maurer and seconded by R. Meredith-Warren to adjourn at 9:25 P.M.  The motion was approved unanimously by roll call.

Respectfully Submitted

John Macero, Superintendent of Schools
DOCUMENTS REVIEWED:

Minutes:  September 28, 2017
Policy 4-41 
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